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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division

TO:

Chair Patterson and Members of the City of Portland Planning Board

FR:

Carrie Marsh, AICP, Urban Designer, Division of Planning

DT: 

01/15/07

RE:
Longfellow Residences and Retail, Riverwalk LLC
Introduction

The design of the Longfellow project was discussed in past memos, in preparation for its final approval by the Planning Board.  The applicant has recently made changes to the exterior façade of the building, largely motivated by changes to the internal layout of the residential units, and cost issues.  This memo discusses the proposed revisions to the design as shown in building plans, elevations and renderings dated November 27, 2006.  
Description of Changes
In general, the architectural detailing on the façade has been simplified from that which was previously approved.  The overall effect is that the building design has been streamlined, with building bays being slightly less articulated, and window bays cleaner in line, with less detailing.  The configuration of the balconies has changed, with an alternating alignment providing asymmetricality to the façade.  The penthouse detailing has changed to create a more horizontal visual impact.  The building uses traditional and high quality materials as previously approved.  
The Fore Street elevation has been changed from the previously approved plans with the reconfiguration of the main entrance to the building.  The entrance is now more central on the facade in the current design, and is highlighted with a canopy.   The first floor retail space has been realigned to create a more legible organization of building uses and functions.
The Hancock Street elevation carries the design changes noted above.  The storefronts have been augmented and have a greater perceived height and prominence on the façade.  Entrance doors have been added to the storefronts at regular intervals.
The Thames Street façade again continues the same design changes noted above.  The storefronts have also been augmented for greater prominence on the street.  The skywalk to the Grand Truck Building has been simplified slightly in its design. 
The remaining facades carry the design changes noted in the first paragraph above.

The applicant appears to be seeking input as to the design of the entrance vestibules on Thames Street.  Renderings of several different conceptual designs are provided in the packet.  Staff prefers the proposed design with the curved roof which is shown in the rendering with yellow awnings, though the renderings are very conceptual and preliminary.
Discussion

The revised design of the Longfellow project is generally consistent the Design Guidelines for the Eastern Waterfront, particularly with regard to contextual design, massing, proportion, articulation, and materials.  Further information is requested about the entrance vestibules on Thames Street, with information provided on final design, materials and specifications.
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